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Public Service Commission

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER e 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850
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DATE: March 28, 2016

TO: Carlotta S. Stauffer, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk
FROM: Clayton Lewis, US Engineering Specialist, Division of Engineering (J /4 Wét’
RE: Docket No. 130209-SU-Application for expansion of certificate (CIAC) (new

wastewater line extension charge) by North Peninsula Utilities Corp.

Please file the attached “letter from Volusia County regarding Capri Drive” in the above
mentioned Docket File.

Thank you.


FPSC Commission Clerk
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Volusia County
FLORIDA

Public Works Department
Water Resources and Utilities

March 24, 2016

Mr. Robert Hillman, President

North Peninsula Utilities Corporation
P.O. Box 2803

Ormond Beach, FL 32175-2803

Dear Mr. Hillman:

This letter serves as written acknowledgement of continued discussions regarding transfer of
ownership of the wastewater gravity line along Capri Drive and three existing lift stations along
John Anderson Drive. The transfer of County owned wastewater infrastructure to the North
Peninsula Utilities Corporation (NPUC) would facilitate the connection of residential properties
along Capri Drive to a central sanitary sewer system.

While terms of an agreement have yet to be finalized, it is acknowledged that the County will
consider transferring ownership of the wastewater infrastructure to NPUC. In turn, NPUC will
connect the gravity line to its system and assume operations and maintenance for the collection
system and lift stations.

The County utility does not seek to financially benefit from this potential arrangement. Nor does
it seek to subsidize any project to the detriment of its current utility customers. The County
seeks an agreement for the mutual benefit of our respective utilities which will enable more
residents on the peninsula to receive reliable and safe sanitary sewer service.

[ look forward to working with you in order to achieve these objectives.

Michael Ulrich, Director
Volusia County Water Resources and Ultilities

Cc:  John Angiulli, Public Works Director
George Recktenwald, Deputy County Manager

123 West Indiana Avenue, 4th Floor = Deland, Florida 52720
Tel: (386) 943-7027 - 257-6000 - 423-3300 « Fax: (386) 740-5162

www.volusia.org



Terri Jones

From: Clayton Lewis

Sent: Monday, March 28, 2016 10:20 AM

To: Terri Jones

Cc: Robert Graves; Danijela Janjic

Subject: FW: Recent filings for Docket No. 130209
Attachments: Letter of Agknowlwedgement from county Capri.pdf

Please file this message train and attached document in Docket No. 130209 (North Peninsula Utilities Corp).
Please use the title of the attachment for the title of this filing.
Thank you

From: Hillman Wilson Development Offices [mailto:developershw@gmail.com]
Sent: Monday, March 28, 2016 9:55 AM

To: Clayton Lewis; Patti Daniel

Subject: Re: Recent filings for Docket No. 130209

Mr. Lewis,

Attached is the letter from Volusia County regarding Capri Drive. Hopefully this will answer all your
questions.

Thanks,
Bob Hillman

On Tue, Mar 22, 2016 at 4:08 PM, Clayton Lewis <CLewis@psc.state.fl.us> wrote:

Mr. Hillman,

We have a follow up question from our conversation. In the February 18" letter to staff, it states “NPUC and Volusia
County are in negotiations for transfer of collection lines on Capri Drive to NPUC to serve those customers. Agreement

to follow shortly.”  (Reference *00937-16.pdf)

When do you anticipate signing the agreement?

From: Hillman Wilson Development Offices [mailto:developershw@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, March 11, 2016 4:10 PM

To: Clayton Lewis

Subject: Re: Recent filings for Docket No. 130209



that would be fine.

This email has been sent from a virus-free computer protected by Avast.
www.avast.com

On Fri, Mar 11, 2016 at 2:46 PM, Clayton Lewis <CLewis@psc.state.fl.us> wrote:

Is 11:00 good for you?

From: Hillman Wilson Development Offices [mailto:developershw@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, March 11, 2016 11:51 AM

To: Clayton Lewis

Subject: Re: Recent filings for Docket No. 130209

Would late Monday morning work for you?

On Fri, Mar 11, 2016 at 11:14 AM, Clayton Lewis <CLewis@psc.state.fl.us> wrote:

Mr. Hillman,

I need to talk to you for few minutes about NPUC’s recent filings in the docket. Do you have a time early next
week when you will be available to accept my call?

Thank you, sir.

Clayton K. Lewis
Florida Public Service Commission
Division of Engineering

850 413-6578





